Glen Ullin/Hebron Joint Board Meeting Wednesday, August 12th, 2020 Hebron Cafeteria Hebron Public School, Hebron ND, 6:00 pm

Present from Glen Ullin were Marie Bittner, Travis Thomas, Andrew Jacobson, and Matt Kuhn Superintendent-John Barry, Principal-Pete Remboldt, and Business Manager-Christine Lawson. Absent from Glen Ullin -Shawn Dziuk, Lisa Gerving, and Matt Miller. Present from Hebron were Dave Kraenzel, Stacy Scmalenberger, Ashlie Palmer, Holly Martinson, Lori Unruh and Laken Wehri Superintendent-Myron Schaaf, Principal-Jen Hosmen and Business Manager-Paulette Elder.

- 1. Call to Order- Roll Call: Glen Ullin President Matt Kuhn and Hebron President Dave Kraenzel called the meeting to order at 6:12 pm.
- 2. Approval of the Agenda: Glen Ullin board member Marie Bittner made a motion, seconded by Andrew Jacobson, Hebron Board member Ashlie Palmer made a motion seconded by Laken Wehri, to approve the agenda. Motion unanimously carried.
- 3. Coaching Positions: Coaching positions and needs were discussed. Glen Ullin board member Marie Bittner made a motion seconded by Andrew Jacobson; Hebron board member Stacy Schmalenberger made a motion seconded by Holly Martinson to approve hiring Trisha and Josh Dakken to coach elementary girl's baseball for the 2020-2021 seasons. Motion unanimously carried.
- 4. Practice & Games at Same School: Practices were discussed in regards to how the rotation works. There was discussion in the future returning to the way it was without a rotation. Motion was made by Glen Ullin board member Marie Bittner seconded by Travis Thomas, Hebron board member Laken Wehri made a motion seconded by Stacy Schmalenberger to approve the 2021-2022 season as a no rotation schedule.
- 5. Jersey Rotations: Information was presented on the rotation schedule of Jerseys.
- 6. Fall Sports COVID Concerns: Region Seven guidelines allow that each student playing in sports will receive two passes to give out for the games. This will limit how many people can attend. Hebron and Glen Ullin will mark off certain sections of bleachers in an effort to encourage social distancing. Concessions will be offered with safety standards in place which include food workers wearing masks. Everyone will be required to be out of the gym within ten minutes of a game ending. There will be no tournaments played but they have been able to pick up matches to compensate this loss. Glen Ullin board member Travis Thomas made a motion seconded by Marie Bittner. Hebron board member Stacy Schmalenberger made a motion seconded by Lori Unruh to pay coaches if a season begins motion unanimously carried. If a season ends abruptly coaches would be paid for the weeks they coached.
- 7. Football Plan 2021-2022: Glen Ullin is exploring different options to continue to allow their athletes to play football in the 2021-2022 seasons. The CO-OP that Glen Ullin has held with New Salem will expire then and New Salem has made a choice to not renew. Hebron and Glen Ullin discussed the fact that the two communities have come together in most of the other sporting events and they would both like for the athletics to also be able to play football together. Mr. Remboldt will be checking on options for the Glen Ullin athletics.

8. Adjournment: Meeting adjourned at 6:50pm	
Matt Kuhn, School Board President	Christine Lawson, Business Manager

<u>@</u>